

Dakar, le _____ 6 May, 2021

N° 64/CD – AT/FI/

Dear Sir,

With reference to the project "Limiting the impact of COVID-19 pandemic through enhanced health care and social protection", initiated by the UNDP Country Office in Guinea Bissau, I have the pleasure to inform you that the project amounting to one million one hundred eighty-six thousands and nine hundred and forty-five (USD 1.186.945) US dollars, was approved by the Government of Japan, within the framework of Japan – UNDP Partnership Funds.

Please kindly note that:

- 1- the project must be completed within the specified delay and before the indicated term in the approved documents (one year maximum).
- 2- the Government of Japan will from now on pay greater attention on the monitoring and evaluation of the project on the basis of the clearly identified goals written in the approved documents.
- 3- UNDP is also kindly requested to inform the Bissau Guinean population of this new Japanese assistance (press releases, radio and TV programs...)
- 4- UNDP is invited to propose to the Embassy dates for ceremonies and other important events during the project implementation (project launching ceremony, beginning of implementation and handing over ceremony, important field activities ...) in order to participate.

I avail myself of this opportunity to thank you very much for your cooperation in this regard. Please accept, Dear Sir, my highest consideration.

ARAT Tatsuo

Ambassador

Mr. Tjark Marten Egenhoff Resident Representative UNDP country Office BISSAU